The Link
St Catharine's, Bo'ness

St Mary's, Grangemouth                                                              
“Rejoice in hope,

be patient in tribulation,

be constant in prayer.”

Romans 12:12
Dear church family,
As you will probably know, from 15th July it has been possible for churches to open for public worship.  This has given us all hope that things will return to some sort of normal at some point.  That's why I'm getting this Link out to you a week earlier than the end of the month, to let you know how we're doing with this and to ask for your help.  However, the advice from the College of Bishops is that while it is 'possible', it is not 'expected' and shouldn't be rushed.  There are many things to do in order to get the churches ready for people's return and the vestries are making a start on how to go about doing it all.  Please be patient as we work through all the issues, acquire all the right products and signage, and get volunteers up to speed on what is needed to do each week.

At the moment, no volunteer to clean the church or help at services can come from a vulnerable group.  That advice may well be eased over the next few weeks, but that is the rule as it stands.  We need volunteers to prepare St Mary's or St Catharine's (or both), or to help at a service, so please let Willie know if this is you (stmarysandstcatharines@virginmedia.com).

Many churches are struggling with implementing the advice we currently have, and as yet most have not re-opened.  But we will get there.  If you have any questions, again, please get in touch.

The online services will continue for at least the next month as we know that many of you will still not feel able to attend even when services do resume.

So what can we do in the meantime?  We are still in the midst of a 'tribulation', even though it's easy now to stumble on places where it looks like everyone has forgotten about social distancing or even the fact that there is a pandemic at all.  Some people have found this time to be God-given in allowing them to deepen their relationship with God – allowing space for personal prayer, Bible study and reading that would never have been open to them before.  Others have found that time is just as short now as before, if not more so.  However it has been for you up to now, God is always able to give us a fresh start today.  Prayer is always an option.  It's one of those things that you can never do too much of, but equally if all we can grab is a few snatched words here and there, it makes a huge difference.  God has brought us safely so far through the lockdown – let's praise him for that and get on with praying now for protection against a second wave.  Please pray too for the vestries as they seek to lead us forward at this time.  And be kind to yourself and others.  We have all experienced the lockdown, but its stresses have hit us in many different ways, some we will have coped with well, some we won't.  As we begin to gather together again, let us do so with grace.

God bless you all, Willie

NOTICES
St Mary's and St Catharine's YouTube Channel – This can be found, hopefully, by searching YouTube for St Mary's, St Catharine's, and Christ Church on YouTube (on VirginMedia as well as on a computer or phone).  A link to the services can be found on our website: stcatharinestmary.org.uk.
Zoom Coffee Morning – Wednesdays 10.30am.  Please contact Willie for the link to this informal chat.  If you need help installing Zoom, please speak to Willie as well.  This is a recurring day and time each week for a get together.
Giving – Church finances are suffering somewhat from the loss of hall rentals and from the collection in the open plate.  If you'd like to consider changing your giving to direct debit/standing order, please contact the treasurer or myself for further details.

Quinquennials – Both church's quinquennial surveys have been carried out and we'll receive the reports in due course.
Vestry meetings – We can still only do these by Zoom.  St Mary's – Tuesday 11th August  at 8pm and St Catharine's on Monday 17th August at 8pm.  Let me know if you need help to attend.
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